
 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Fiber Optic Cable Relocation 

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
As part of the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project that will improve safety for motorists and pedestrians, crews will 
relocate fiber optic cable starting at Pacific Boulevard and Concar Drive, going underneath State Route 92, and ending just 
south of Borel Creek. Due to the nature of this work, Pacific Boulevard between Concar Drive and 19th Avenue was closed 
to vehicles starting June 25. This section of road closure is now anticipated to continue through October due to 
unforeseen site conditions. Pedestrian access will be maintained during the closure. Please note the construction schedule 
is subject to change and we apologize for any inconvenience this work may cause. 
 
The 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project will raise the tracks and slightly lower the road (grade separate) at E. 25th 
Avenue in San Mateo. Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is implementing the project to improve safety 
for both motorists and pedestrians, and to reduce traffic congestion and horn noise. In addition, the project will 
complete east-west street connections at 28th and 31st Avenues and build a new elevated Hillsdale Station with updated 
amenities at E. 28th Avenue.  
 
Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those interested in the latest construction activities. To sign-up for the weekly 
construction notice or for more information visit www.caltrain.com/25thGS. For questions about the project, please call 
the Caltrain Construction Hotline at 650.508.7726 or email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com.     
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1250 San Carlos Avenue 
San Carlos, CA 94070-1306 
 
 


